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Welcome Back!Welcome Back!



Welcome!  Camp Beech Cliff couldn’t exist without 
the hard work of our volunteer boards. Board 
members give their time and resources in support of 
our mission. 

Welcome to incoming Directors: Maria Ikwugwalu, 
Jennifer Jones, Rob Kelley, Claudine Lurvey, Faith 
Pulis, Angela Smith, Welles Tisdale, and Wendy 
Worrell; and Trustees: Matt Bartlett and Elizabeth 
Salvi. 

A heartfelt thank you to our outgoing board 
members for their years of volunteer service: Lori 
Bartlett, Caitlin Dunston, John Fitzpatrick, Mary 
McCall, Bob Seddig, and Lynn Sleeper Orav.

Board of Trustees
Kerri Dowdell, Chair

Josephine Iannelli, Vice-Chair
David Hales, Past-Chair

Michael McKernan, Secretary
Matt Bartlett

Gail Amalia Barth Katz
Margaret Morton

Peter Rogers
Elizabeth Salvi

Ryan Shultz
Josh Young
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Rob Kelley
Claudine Lurvey
Vince Messer
Stephen Palazola
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Angela Smith
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Paula Vogel
Sally Kellogg, Honorary
Tony McKim, Honorary

Senior Staff
Debra Deal, President/Executive Director

Matt Cornish, Camp Director
Jim Daigle, Director of Buildings and 

Grounds
John Izenour, Director of Operations

Elly Preston, Development and Community 
Relations Coordinator
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Our Mission: Camp Beech Cliff MDI enriches 
the lives of people of all ages through 

its summer camps, year-round outdoor 
education, and recreation programs 

inspiring personal growth, connections 
among people, and an appreciation of the 

natural world.



Let’s Celebrate!
There’s nothing like a pandemic to really 
shake things to the core. As a mother 
of daughters in middle school, high 
school, and college, I was in the thick of 
it with everyone else. I was worried for 
our families and children everywhere. 
And I was worried for Camp Beech Cliff 
because we could not open last year 
and really did not know until the spring 
months if camp would happen in 2021.

Remember that Joni Mitchell song Big 
Yellow Taxi:  “Don’t it always seem to go / 
That you don’t know what you’ve got ‘til it’s 
gone”? Our paradise was put on hold for 
a while (and it certainly wasn’t paved!) 
but we could not return until assured 
that campers and staff were going to 
be safe. This was very worrisome for me 
and quite difficult as we thought about 
changing the camp operations; however, it 
was worth it as you will read in the remarks 
of Matt, our Camp Director.

The joy that I saw this summer from 
campers said it all. In fact, it was unlike 
anything that I’ve known in the past 
from parents, campers, and staff! With 
a reduced camper capacity, masks, new 
schedules and program models, new 
staffing structure, and the loss of large 
group gatherings and camp-wide singing, 
it wasn’t what we’d normally think of as a 
perfect summer.  But it was the summer 
we needed, and 661 campers and 45 staff 
had a true CBC experience of outdoor fun 
and togetherness.

I think about all of you who helped us 
to accomplish this by supporting CBC 
in different ways through your gifts, 
volunteerism, words of encouragement; 
your involvement enabled us to stay open 
and plan, allowing CBC to move forward 
with creative ideas and new programs, 
such as an afterschool outdoor club on 
early release days and on-line programs.

In 2022, all of us will have reason to 
celebrate again as we commemorate our 
25th anniversary! It’s remarkable how we 
have grown during the past 25 years since 
being incorporated as an independent, 
non-profit camp. I am also excited about 
where we are heading in the next 25 years. 
Stay tuned: We look forward to announcing 
25 ways to celebrate next year. Plan to 
celebrate with us!

In the Spring a teacher 
at Pemetic Elementary 

School in Southwest 
Harbor told me, “At least 
four times a week, I get 
asked: ‘When can we go 

back to CBC?’”

Photo: Deb Deal with outgoing Trustee, John Fitzpatrick 
at the 2021 Summer Soiree. 



Fall/Winter 2020 January 2021 February March

The COVID-19 
pandemic curtails the 
camp’s fall schedule 
of community 
programs and school 
programming but the 
staff is hard at work 
brainstorming covid 
safe activities for the 
eventual return of 
campers.

Inaugural Trail of 
Treats is a great 
success. Lots of 
candy, lots of friends, 
and lots of new ideas 
for next year!

The decision is made 
to host a camp 
program in summer 
2021. We don’t know 
what it will look like 
yet but Ecky insists 
that campers return 
to the shore of Echo 
Lake. 

Matt hosts an online  
puppetry class for 
local school children 
in virtual learning due 
to covid.

Campers finally 
return to CBC! The 
afterschool Outdoor 
Club hosts children 
on days with early 
dismissals. All of a 
sudden everyone at 
CBC is smiling again. 

Summer Camp 
registration re-opens 
on Monday March 1st 
and the community’s 
hunger for a return to 
camp is immediately 
evident.

April

Wet days can’t keep 
our intrepid April 
Vacation Campers 
indoors or away from 
the S’mores.

CBC Year in Review

“I’ll go on a hike as long 
as you don’t make me 
do anything when we 
get to the top”



May June August September

A great turn out for 
the annual camp 
cleanup as the 
boardwalk is swept, 
fallen branches are 
cleared away and 
Mike Duffy’s  
batteries are 
changed.

Matt gets certified as 
a Mental Emotional 
First Aid Instructor. 
Adding another 
resource to CBC’s 
quiver of community 
support resources.

Finally! The cars & 
buses pull in, the 
campers unload and 
the fun begins!!!

July

The Ladies Who 
Loonch event returns 
to CBC and the 
fabulous participants 
raise over $100,000 
for our campers.

Neither heat, nor 
rain, or mask of face 
will slow down the joy 
of so many campers 
even as the summer 
winds to an end.

Has anyone seen 
Mike Duffy? Did 
someone forget to 
charge him?

Oh so many 
weddings. Making up 
for lost time, couples 
young and old gather 
with loved ones in 
the amphitheater to 
share vows and relish 
the opportunity to 
gather once again.



Reflecting on a summer 
shaped by a global 
pandemic is challenging 
when I am writing while said 
pandemic is still actively 
impacting the community 
around me.  However, 
these reflections are still 
driven by the knowledge 
and evidence that this past 
summer was one of the 
most important in recent 
history for our campers, 
our staff, and our families.  
What is the story that can 
fully capture that experience for all of you? 
The beautiful truth is that, when looking 
back over the summer, there is not just 
one story that can serve to adequately 
illustrate the impact that this summer 
had on those who have found a place of 
comfort, safety, and acceptance in CBC.  
That impact can perhaps best be 
seen by exploring what was lost 
and what was reclaimed.

For many families, one of 
the silver linings of the 
pandemic was unexpected 
time together.  We live 
in a perpetually busy 
culture that moves from 
one commitment to 
the next and this can 
leave little time to be 
together.  As wonderful 
as those moments of 
shared experience were 
during the pandemic, it is 
equally important to have 
independent exploration. 

Essential in youth 
development, children 
need time to explore 
the things that intrigue 
or excite them as 
individuals. Camp does 
this for a lot of children.  
This summer allowed 
children, and even their 
parents, to rekindle the 
true joy of discovering 
new aspects of who we 
are and want to be.

Our youngest campers, 
the Starbursts, come to us on the cusp of 
big shifts in their lives.  About half of them 
are just about to start school for the very 
first time, while the other half have just 
finished their first year of a real school 
experience.  The pandemic halted that 
transition into school for so many.  Even 

if these campers were attending 
classes virtually, this hiccup 

was occurring at a crucial 
developmental time. 

This meant that camp 
was serving as more 
of a bridge for these 
students. I heard from 
multiple parents that 
they were grateful 
for their children’s 
time at camp as it 
ensured that they 
would be entering 
the classroom this fall 

having regained some 
of the important social 

skills they would need in 
the coming school year.

“As a single 
parent, with 

few options for 
childcare, this 
time meant my 
daughter and 
I had separate 

experiences for the 
first time in over a 
year. It was fun to 
get back together 
and discuss our 
days and share.” 

-Camper Parent

The Kids are Alright! 



2021 Summer Camp

“The pandemic hit me hard 
in many ways and having 

summer camp to look 
forward to and knowing 

the difference it was going 
to make to these children, 
made a world of difference 

for me and my personal/
professional growth.” 

-Staff Member

It was not just campers and families that 
experienced the benefit of summer camp 
this year.  Whether it was something to 
look forward to or the joy of finally being 
in community with other young adults 
who were devoted to the same cause, 
I watched staff thrive while building a 
community that included their peers and 
their campers.  Our staff included people 
who had not had a formal graduation 
ceremony in 2020, who spent their first 
year of college in virtual classes, or who 
had simply been disconnected in one way 
or another.  Community was re-discovered 

and the excitement and camaraderie were 
evident in the culture we welcomed our 
campers into as well.  

Let’s be honest – we are not ‘out of 
the woods’ yet when it comes to this 
pandemic; however, until we are, we 
will continue to work to provide the 
experiences that only summer camp can 
to meet the physical, developmental, and 
emotional needs of our campers, and 
find ways to do so in the safest manner 
possible.  The summer of 2021 has shown 
us that it is worth it!  

“Many of my campers 
had never been in a large 
environment with other 

kids their age before 
because they had never 

gone to in-person school.” 
– Starburst Counselor
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All gifts are gratefully 
received and recognized.  

Annual named levels 
are based on cumulative 
household giving totals, 

excluding in-kind 
donations between 

October 1, 2020 and 
September 30, 2021 Your 

contributions help us 
deliver a quality summer 

camp experience. 

Our loyal donors are 
our greatest asset. 

Donors of five or more 
consecutive years are 

recognized in bold type.  

We make every effort 
to ensure an accurate 

and complete listing of 
contributors. Please let 

us know of errors or 
omissions. 

How is he doing that?!



Our GratitudeThe 2021 Circle of Donors
BEECH MOUNTAIN SUMMIT  
($10,000 & HIGHER)
Anonymous (2)
Charles Butt
Sally Anne Kellogg
Elizabeth and Alex Salvi
Mary Webster
Richard Wolf

BEECH CLIFFS  
($5,000 TO $9,999) 
Anonymous
Thomas Deal
Susy Flach
Leon D. Katz and Gail Amalia 

Barth Katz
Mary McCall and Strick Heilman
Mark and Becky Walsh

BEECH RIDGE  
($2,500 TO $4,999) 
Birgitt and Garold Adams
The Currin Family
Julie DiNapoli
Kerri and Rod Dowdell
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Thomas and Susan Hodge
Ali and Steven Kassels
Anna Maynard
Jacqueline Montfort in honor of 

Elizabeth and Alexander 
Lucy Bell Sellers
Lori Stanley
Kenneth and Carol Weg

BEECH HILL  
($1,000 TO $2,499) 
Anonymous(2)
John and Liz Angelbeck
Briggs and Mary Bedigian
Melinda Bieber and  

Norman Pozez
Charlotte Bordeaux
Gail Caruso
P Hamilton Clark III and Gail 

Clark
Guy and Courtney Comer
Michael and Lyn Cook
Debra Deal
Anthony Frangiosa
Jonathan Habermann and  

Jung Pak

David Hales and Barbara 
McLeod

Nancy K Ho
Betsey Holtzmann and Abe 

Noyes
John Kelley III and Margaret 

Kelley
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Elizabeth 

Johnson
Clement and Linda 

McGillicuddy
Faith Pulis
Rex and Michele Schultz
Peter Scoles and Angela Smith
Lynn Sleeper Orav
Laura Sweeney
Tad and Diane Templeton
Steven and Kay Theede
Betsy Thomas
Howard and Paula Vogel

ECHO LAKE BLUFFS 
($500 TO $999) 
Anonymous
Don Allen in memory of Joan C. 

Allen
Christopher Bever in honor 

of Anne & Henry Uebelhart, 
Christopher & Nicholas Bever, 
and Oskar Novak

Michael Boland and Deirdre 
Swords

Barbara Campbell
Barbara Clark
John Collier and Susan 

Ferrante-Collier
Owen and Kimberly Craighead
Mrs. Jean B Dean
Douglas and Pamela Diehl
John and Elizabeth Drake
Franck and Margaret Duriez
Marsha Gill and David Gallitano
Donald and Margot Graves
Shelia Greene in memory of 

Douglas Greene
Ann and Leslie Heilakka
Josephine Iannelli and Gerry 

Langlais
Stephen Keiser and Karen Perry
Alex and Mairzy Krulic
Claudine and Kirk Lurvey
John March Jr. & Maude March

Michele and David Marks
James and Joyce McFarland in 

memory of Gabe McFarland
Brooke Melzer
Heidi and Steven Munger
Deborah Musetti
William and Louisa Newlin
Rodney and Ardis Ono
Charles and Barbara Pierce
Sara W Pierce
Bruce and Anne Pomeroy in 

honor of Debra Deal and Sally 
Kellogg

Mrs. Janet H Post
Peter and Bonny Rogers
Ann and Dan Selmi
Laura E Smallidge in memory of 

Muriel S Christian
Julie and Jody Stagg
William and Maureen Stewart
Jo Strang
John and Mary Treanor
Paul and Robin Vermylen
Jacquelyn Weiss
Lee Worster
Janice Woychik

ECHO LAKE  
($250 TO $499) 
Anonymous  
Anonymous in memory of James 

M Kellogg
Anonymous in memory of Mary 

Welch
Gary and Diana Ansley
Helen Bechtel
Andrew Bernstein
Scott and Elizabeth Boyle
Michael and Kristina Brengs
Jody Brown
William and Eleanor Buchanan
Jan Coates
Earl M Collier and Maren 

Anderson
Abigail Conrad in memory of 

Gary Conrad
Caroline Cunningham
Leon and Sim Debbah
Nasreen and Mark Delaar
Jessica and Kevin Desveaux
Deborah L DeWalt
Caitlin Dunston



ECHO LAKE (CON’T) 
Deborah Dyer
Judith Eason
Lynn Fantom and Fred Stern
Michael and Laura Farkas
Daria Feinstein
Thomas and Carroll Fernald
Andrea and Paul Fidlin
Annie Fischer and Fred Turner
Gary Fountain and Sheila 

Blackman
Elise Frank
Gary and Giva Frashier
Molly French
The Froehlich Family
Polly Gean
Jane Gray
Ron and Karen Greenberg
Marie Griffith and Leigh 

Schmidt
Penelope and Nick Harris
Chloe Hatcher
Dixie Hathaway
Nevie Hebding
Judy Holmes and Jim Progin
Stephen and Nancy Homer
John Izenour and Huyen Tran
Kristi Jacoby and Chad Thieken
Lee and Ann Judd
David and Christina Kline
Leslie Brown Leathersich
Ann MacDonald
Marilyn Mays
Eileen and Ethan Miller
Margaret and William Morton 

in honor of Gail Amalia Barth 
Katz

Sally and David Mulhern
Edith and Douglas Naegele
Vance O’Donnell
James Osten
David and Carolyn Parks
Jim and Karen Pensiero
Rita Redfield in memory of Witt 

Kennon Cochrane
Kathy and John Roberts
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Harry and Penny Saunders
Rob and Karen Shea
Barbara Shelley
Suzanne Simons
Christine Smith and Joel Avila
Stephen and Sara Somes
Kim and Doug Storey
Benjamin and Lura Strout

Ana Thompson
Holly and Jason Tyler
Katie and Ben Walker
Heidi Welch and Patricia 

Tierney in memory of Tom 
Savage

Wendy Worrell

FRIEND OF CBC  
($1 TO $249) 
Anonymous (6)
Brie Abbe and Mwaura Ngoima
Menemsha and Sanjeeva 

Abeyasekera
Phyllis Acadia
Jane Adams
Heather and Robert Alley
Christopher and Jessica 

Anderson
John and Liz Angelbeck in 

memory of Real Madore
Thomas and Constance Baker in 

honor of Gail and Leon Katz
Belinda and Michael Astle
Jeremy Ball and Amy Wlodarski 
Ani and Chris Battifarano
Rahvi Barnum and Katie 

Freedman
Lynn Barrett 
Duane and Robin Bartlett
Mary Beal
Amanda Beals
Beth Beaulieu
John and Raney Bench
Michael and Marcia Bender
Rebecca Berger
Erica Bever and Scott Uebelhart
Eliza Bishop
Susan T Blaisdell
Alex and Heather Bogolyubova
Cindy and Steve Bohner
Ernest and Carol Bouchard
Bruce and Sharon Bradley
Donald and Jennifer Brandt in 

memory of Kota Bear
Ellen Brawley
Nancy and Stuart Brown
Krayton Brox
William and Marianne Buchala
Hiedi and Nick Buck
Katherine Bucklin
Martha Bucklin
Frederck Cahn and Aija Kante
Fred Campbell
Matt and Melissa Carroll

Annette J Carvajal
Anne Casey and Francis Albano
Maria and Sean Charette
Jaime and Wesley Chipman
Sonia and Morgan Churchman
Constance Clark
Diane and Gary Clark
Lisa Horsch Clark and Robert 

Clark in honor of Grace Clark
Elliot Cohen
Melissa and David Cohen
James and Elizabeth Colquhoun
Kate and Steven Conner
Greg Corrin and Emily Felt
Derek and Vanessa Corson
Katharine Crile
John Crock and Adelheid 

Lamberty Crock
Barbara Cummings
Crystal and John Dagraca
Sally Daley
Katelyn Damon
Lansing and Whitney Davis
Crystal Davis and Jeremy 

Lovely
Jon and Nancy Dawson
Peter Dekker and Marilyn 

Sperling
Lucine and Daris Delins
Robert Desimone
Thomas Diehl and Brenna 

Flaugher
Maria and Ryan Donahue
Mr. and Mrs. Ford B. Draper Jr.
Oloff Du Plessis and Susan 

Dombroski
Ellen Dux and Paul Madeira
Karen Eames
Joshua Ehrlich and Lisa Ireland
Liese Elerin and John Klein
Kristina Elias-Staron and Richard 

Staron
Jay and Candyce Emlen
The Rev Katharine C Evans in 

memory of Rachel W Evans
Felicia and Bob Falt
Dorothy Feeley
Edward and Ruth Ann Feinberg
Brenda Fernald
Casey Fernald
Whitney and Michael Fine
Peter and Jackie Finger
Susanna Fischer and Erik 

Mueller
Brenda Fletcher



“Marshmallows and 
playing with fire. 
What more could 

you ask for?”



“I know we are picking 
these berries to make 
dyes but what would 
happen if I ate one?”



FRIEND OF CBC (CON’T) 
Robert and Margaret Flynn
Erik Ford
Rafe Forland and Shelagh 

Ramage
Matthew and Melissa Foster
Michael and Jean Forbes
Pat and Bob Foster
David and Stephanie Fountaine
Skip and Sara Fraley
Frederick and Kimberly Martens
Karen and Stuart Fuller
Christina Funk
Michelle Gardner
Rachel and Stephen Garrett
Mary Ellen Gellerstedt and 

Gennaro Camelio
Gigi Georges Oxman and Jeffrey 

Oxman
Judy Gilkes Benson
George and Jean Gilpin
Jean Ginevan
Elisabeth and Peter Glass
Katie Gleaves
Mary Beth Golden and Sherman 

Chong
Sue Goldman
Jared Gordon and Annie Price-

Gordon
Justin and Rachel Gott
Benjamin Grant and Catherine 

Gaynor
Linda Gregory
Luca Guerrieri
Donald and Karol Hagberg
Molly Harding
Jerry Harper
Christina and Peter Hastings
John and Jocelyn Hayes
Amy and Eben Henderson
John and Betsy Hewlett
Mary Hinckley
Sarah Hinckley
Richard and Ellen Hollander in 

honor of Gail Amalia Barth 
Katz

Kathleen and Jason Homer
Stephen and Susanne Hopkins
Sara and Matt Hougan
Annah Houston
Michael Hughes
Laura Hutchins and Stephen 

Brookes
Andrew and Susannah Isaacs
Linda Jacoby

Bebe Johnson
Kim M Johnson
Rob and Kate Jordan in honor of 

Finn and Casey Schuller Jordan
Laura and Sam Judd
Katie and Scott Kagels
Nancy Kane
Alex and Katherine Katz
Ann Katz in honor of Gail and 

Leon Katz’s 50th Wedding 
Anniversary

Leon D. Katz and Gail Amalia 
Barth Katz in memory of Dr. 
Dale Jacobs

Jack and Dotti Kay
Jack Kelly
Jennifer and Peter Kelmenson
Victor and Elinor Kelmenson
Nancy Kennan in honor of Sally 

Kellogg
Gordon and Dahlia Kingsley
Deborah and William Knowlton
Philip and Helen Koch
The Konowe Family
Lauren Krohn
Melanie Lago
Tom LaLonde and Julia Zito
Mrs Ilse Lamerhirt in memory 

of my husband Henry
Geneva and Kevin Langley
Adam and Kris Lantheaume
Cynthia and Stephen Lawson
Melanie and Roger Lawson
Kevin Leclair and Teresa King-

Leclair
Ian Leies and Megan Sweet
Simon and Seth Libby
Jeremy and Amanda Linhart
Marie Lipp and Dan Paulos
Cynthia Livingston and Henry 

Schmelzer
Jenifer Lloyd
Melinda Lober
John and Jackie Lowe
Robert Ludwig
Marty Lyons
Dr & Mrs Tom and Rachel 

Maniatis
Roger Maroni in memory of Carl 

Gridley
Stefanie Matteson
Carolyn Mattingly and Antonio 

Planchart
Colleen Maynard
Jeremy and Emily McBryan

Jack and Erica Merrill in memory 
of Pam Cartwright Fountain

Vincent Messer
Katharine Meyer and Jim Weeks
Stephen Michaels
Ross and Sarah Mitchell
Nell Moeling in honor of Sally 

Kellogg
Janet Moore
Melanie and Anthony Mourino
Laura Muller and Will Snyder
Mark and Lynn Muller
Rebecca Naftzger
Lynn Nobil
Caroline and Michael Noblet
Carrie Nolan
Darlene Nolin
Davin and Sara O’Connell
Breeze and Andrew Odeen
Jennifer O’Donnell and Mike 

Euphrat
David and Cathy Oehmke
Terry and Jim O’Hare
Edward and Christine O’Leary
Mrs Robert T. Oliphant in 

memory of Robert T. Oliphant
Bonnie Olsen
Ken Olson
Emily and Joe Pagan
Laurie Parker
Brad and Susan Parker
Massimiliano Pascuccio
Leah Paulos and Andrew Davis
Joyce Peterson
Stephen and Donna Pinto
Daniel Piquet in honor of Sylvie 

Piquet
Sylvie Piquet and Meghan 

Barrett
Carole Plenty in memory of Tom 

Savage
Bob and Jane Pooler
Judith G Pott
Samuel Pott and PeiJu Chien-

Pott
Tanielle Preble
Michael Radcliffe and Libby 

Weaver-Radcliffe
Lynne Raimondo*
Barbara Rank
Susan and Judson Raven
Dean and Penny Read
Deb Rechholtz
Tom Reeve and Cassie Banning

*deceased



FRIEND OF CBC (CON’T) 
Beth Rendeiro and Steven DePaul
Charles and Esther Revis-Wagner 

in memory of  
James M Kellogg

Matthias and Ellen Reynolds
Nicole and Kyle Richardson
Scott Riddell
Andrew and Lillian Riesenfeld
Amber Robbins and Kevin Scott
Lorin and Steven Roiphe
Colleen Rounsavall
Phyllis Rubin
Isaac and Tiffany Rudloe
Jenn and Edmund Ryan
Bill and Pamela Ryckman
Jennifer and Joe Saba
Edward and Marthann Samek
Deborah and John Schafer
Ann and Ron Scott
Alicia Segura and Marco Vitto
Ashly Seura
Kathy Shaw
Lesa Shaw
Sam Shaw
Meredith and Josh Shelton
Brittany Shepherd
Heather and Wayne Sinclair
Rachel Smallidge and Jason Ball
Anna and Bart Smith
Debby Smith
Natalie Smith
Bob and Lois Stanley
Sheridan and Barb Steele
Nancy Stewart
Gretchen Strong
Adrienne and Jeff Sullivan
Chris Swan and Denise Murphy
Eric and Lindsay Swanson
Meryl Sweeney
Abigail and Michael Tadenev
Lisa Taylor
Eric Thomas and Andrea Tilden
Karen Tillery
Mia Thompson
Jamie and Tricia Thurlow
Tanya Tran McNay
Helene Tuchman
Heidi Turner
Leena and Philip Utsch
Karessa Vines
Stephanie and Randy Walls
Susan Warholak
Heather Whitney

Lorie and Carl Wiebrecht in 
memory of Aldene and Sally 
Robbins

Jerry and Marilyn Winkelstein
Anne Woodman
George and Linda Woolley
Margot Woolley
Scott and Jennifer Worcester
Ruth and Charles Yeiser
Kathleen Yoshida
Joshua and Elizabeth Young
Sally Zagaja

BUSINESSES, FOUNDATIONS, AND 
OTHER ORGANIZATIONS

AB & JR Hodgkins Construction
Acadia Community Theater
Agnes M Lindsay Trust
Balance Rock Inn
Bank of America Charitable Fund
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Bar Harbor Food Pantry
Bar Harbor Savings & Loan
Barn Arts Collective
Classic Boat Shop
Coastal Energy, Inc
College of the Atlantic Work Study 

Tutors
Cotswold Foundation
Dead River Company
Downeast Adaptive Youth 

Recreation
Echo Salon
Edward Jones - Elise Frank
Eleanor F Stich Recreational Trust
First National Bank
Good Shepherd Food Bank
Google
Great Harbor Maritime Museum
Hattie A & Fred C Lynam Fund
Havana
Healthy Acadia
Horton, McFarland & Veysey
Islesford Dock Restaurant & Gallery
Jesup Memorial Library
J.McLaughlin
John Williams Boat Company
MDI Biological Laboratory
Michael C. Farkas, Esq
Key Private Bank in honor of James 

M. Kellogg



“I’m not sure what they’re 
doing but it looks like fun!”



BUSINESSES  (CON’T)
Machias Savings Bank
Maine Community Foundation 

Donor Advised Fund
Morris W Stroud III Fund
Mount Desert 365
Mount Desert Campground
Ocean House Boat Storage
Parker Family Counseling
Rusted Pulchritude
Sailor Rose, Inc.
Seal Cove Auto Museum

Stanley Subaru
Summer Festival of the Arts

T. Rowe Price
The Comer Foundation Fund 

at the Chicago Community 
Foundation

The Knowles Company
The Mimi Foundation
The Puffin Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
Wendell Gilley Museum
West Street Cafe
William Blair Wealth 

Management
Witham Family Hotels  

Charitable Fund

Special thanks to the 2021 
Loonch Committee Volunteers: 
Liz Angelbeck & Paula Vogel 
Co-Chairs, Lynn Barrett, 
Lori Bartlett, Lyn Cook, Judy 
Eason, Carroll Fernald, Sue 
Ferrante-Collier, Susy Flach, 
Shannon Froehlich, Shelia 
Greene, Casey Schuller 
Jordan, Ali Kassels, Sally 
Kellogg, Maggie Kelley, Faith 
Pulis, Sid Salvatore, Kathy 
Shaw, Deb Smith, Kay Theede, 
Jacquelyn Weiss, Anne 
Woodman, & Lee Worster.

Camp Beech Cliff receives  
tremendous support from our 
business community. Thank you 
for the specialty camp and event 

sponsorships, support for the free 
bus service, and everything else 

you do for our campers! 



The 14th Annual Ladies Who Loonch: 
Friends, Fun, Fashion & Philanthropy
The 14th Annual Ladies Who Loonch 
Luncheon & Fashion Show looked slightly 
different this year; however, by all counts 
it was a huge success!  Over 160 ladies 
gathered at Camp Beech Cliff on one of the 
most beautiful days of the summer and 
enjoyed a delicious lunch outdoors under 
a beautifully decorated tent.  It was a joy-
filled day as everyone was so happy to be 
back together, and all for a good cause.  
Although attendance was slightly lower than 
previous years due to Covid guidelines, these 
generous ladies showed their support and 
raised over $100,000 for CBC’s Campership 
and Transportation Funds, which is 
incredible!  

The Loonch was as much fun as 
always with beautiful, themed 
raffle baskets ranging from 
camping to cooking, 
highly desired 
auction 

items including MDI experiences and paintings 
by local artists, and a group song led by CBC’s 
animated camp director Matt.  The fashion 
show featured beautiful on-trend designs for 
all ages provided by Bramble & Stone, The 
Kimball Shop & Boutique, J.McLaughlin, Main 
Street Mercantile, Sailor Rose, and Vivian 
Badlook.  This year even featured an adorable 
mommy and me outfit!

This event would not be possible without the 
hard work and dedication of our volunteer 
Loonch Committee as well as all the individuals 
and businesses that generously contributed 
to the event.  This was quite a different 
year that required extra time in planning, 

communicating and thinking about new ways 
of doing things.  Thank you to the 2021 

Loonch Committee for going above and 
beyond for our campers!



2021 Summer Soiree
CBC’s Summer Soiree was an evening 
of gratitude in honor of our donors and 
volunteers and it was like no other as we 
had so much to celebrate!  Continuing with 
this summer camp’s theme of “Welcome 
Home”, this year’s Soiree celebrated being 
back together, camp opening this summer, 
and most importantly, all our amazing 

donors and volunteers who carried 
Camp Beech Cliff through 18 months of 

a global pandemic.  John Fitzpatrick 
and Diane Templeton were honored 

for their years of leadership and 
guidance; offering their 

strengths, 

talents, and resources to help build a 
stronger more sustainable organization. 
Executive Director Deb Deal shared a 
celebratory toast, expressing her gratitude 
to all in attendance for their important 
contributions to CBC.  Deb also shared the 
best news - the kids were having a great 
summer! 



IN-KIND DONORS
Acadia Charter Company
Acadia Dance Festival
Acadia Outdoor Center
Acadia Trail Sign Company
Allen Associates
John and Liz Angelbeck
Anne Woodman Jewelry Design
Bar Harbor Oyster Co.
Bar Harbor Whale Watch 

Company
Lori and Matt Bartlett
Beal’s Lobster Pier
Beeswax Candle Co
Ben & Bill’s Chocolate Emporium
Carol Berman
Blaze
Bramble & Stone
Nancy and Stuart Brown
Carisa’s Hair and Nail Salon
Carol and Steven Perreault
Causeway Golf & Tennis Club
Claremont Hotel
Clark Point Catering
Colonel’s Restaurant & Bakery
Michael and Lyn Cook
Debra Deal
Del Sol
Echo Salon
Eden Therapeutic Massage
Felting for Fun
Susy Flach
Alan Flowers
Shannon Froehlich
Frost Farms
Gigi Georges Oxman and Jeffrey 

Oxman
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Shelia Greene
Hammond Lumber
Harbor Florals
Hearth & Harbor
Hilts Landscaping
InstallerNet

Islesford Pottery
Jean Forbes Art
Jennifer Jones
JK Putnam Photography
J.McLaughlin
Ali Kassels
Christina Baker Kline
La Rochelle Mansion and 

Museum
Lindenwood Inn in memory of 

Fred Hullaby
Little Notch Baker and Café
Brenda Lombard
Maine-ly Delights
McKay’s Public House
Milagro Coffee & Espresso
Debbie Mountford
Nor’Easter Pound & Market
Northeast Harbor Golf Club
Scott and Elly Preston
Project Social, Kitchen & Bar
Faith Pulis
Quietside Art Gallery
Quietside Café & Ice Cream Shop
Quietside Snacks
Donna Reis
Salon Zen
Salsbury Hardware and Organic 

Garden Supply
Salty Feather Salon
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Samsara Wine Co.
Sawyer’s Specialties
Schoodic Institute at Acadia 

National Park
Shaw Contemporary Jewelry
Barbara Shelley
Sherman’s Bookstore
James and Kathleen Shields
Slack Tide Shop
Snowman Group
Edward Stewart
Kim and Doug Storey
Swallowfield

The Advertising  
Specialists of Maine

The Great Maine  
Lumberjack Show

The Naturalist’s Notebook
The Screenprintery
Steven and Kay Theede
Thurston’s Lobster 

Pound
Triple Chick Farm
Howard and Paula 

Vogel
Wallace Interiors
Waves Hair & Nail Salon
Whistle Pig Farm
Lee Worster

Wendy Worrell and her daughter 
Hannah volunteered every week 
this summer to make sure that 
every camper had access to a 
nutritious lunch.

Thank you to the many volunteers that make 
Camp possible!  These past 18 months have been 

such a reminder of how Camp Beech Cliff is truly a 
community, and that what we do here would not 

happen without our volunteers.  Whether you have 
been part of a camp cleanup day, or helped on 

a committee, or served on the board, Camp 
Beech Cliff would not be here without 

you, and we thank you!



Why does Camp Beech Cliff ask for 
donations?

Donations from individuals like yourself 
make up one-third of Camp Beech Cliff’s 
income. This is by design. Camp 
Beech Cliff was founded as a 
resource for local families 
with the expressed goal 
of keeping camp fees as 
affordable as possible. 
Each donation 
received offsets a 
tuition increase 
or allows us to 
maintain a camp 
program.

What kind of 
grants does CBC 
receive?

Grants are written 
to offset fixed costs 
for summer camp like 
transportation, camperships 
and certain program expenses. 
Grants are also obtained to pilot 
programs as we expand Camp Beech 
Cliff’s outreach. This summer a very 
generous grant allowed us to provide a 
steep weekly discount to assist Hancock 
County families impacted by the 2020 
covid-driven economic downturn.

What other ways does Camp 
Beech Cliff raise money?  

During the school year, Camp 
Beech Cliff shares our expertise 
and facilities with school groups 
from MDI, Maine, and elsewhere 
in New England. CBC also plays 
host to about one dozen weddings 
a year... some of them even want 
to use the climbing wall during 
their reception! Don’t forget about 
the indoor pickleball games and 
family climbing nights. 

Camp Beech Cliff is proud to have 
achieved the highest possible 
rating with GuideStar. This rating 
reflects the transparency of 
our operations and our ability 
to ensure that donations go to 
support programs and campers, 
not administrative costs.  
Learn more at guidestar.org

34%30%

30% 6%

Camp tuition,
Registration Fees
Program Fees

Rental Fees
(Weddings, 
meetings & 
gatherings)

Grants &  
Foundation Support

Donations from 
camp families 
and community 
members



Who attends Camp Beech Cliff?  

While most of our campers are 
from MDI, Ellsworth and elsewhere 
in Hancock County, we welcome 
campers from all over Maine, 
other US states and even other 
countries. The diversity of camper 
backgrounds is an integral part of 
the camp experience.

Naturally our summer visitors 
attend fewer weeks of camp so fully 
75% of all the camper spots are 
taken by local residents.

Hello! My Name is 
Elly Preston and 
I joined the CBC 
team in 2021. It is 
such a treat to take 
part in all of the 
joy, imagination, 

and discovery of camp. In my role as the 
Development and Community Relations 
Coordinator, I have met so many 
wonderful people and been inspired 
by the impact of the camp experience 
shared in their stories. 

Our Executive Director, Debra Deal, 
mentioned in her article at the front of 
this newsletter that we will be celebrating 
Camp Beech Cliff’s 25th anniversary in 
2022. I was curious just how much has 
been raised and provided to local families  
through the Campership 
Fund over the years so I 
investigated...

I am astounded by the generosity of 
the Camp Beech Cliff community!

Hey John... Just how many campers have 
benefited from the CBC Campership Fund 
over the last 25 years?

“Well, I have only been for been here 
for nine of those years and the earliest 
records are in some very dusty filing 
cabinets, but let’s see if we can find out 
for next year’s newsletter.”

While John is pulling out old files from the 
archives, let’s see if we can work together 
and bring the total to $1 Million this 
year. The donors that provided these 
funds have achieved a lot of good over 
the years, let’s keep the smiles and 
cheers coming!

Bar Harbor

Mount  
Desert

Southwest 
Harbor

TremontTrenton

Other  
Hancock  
County Towns

All other 
locations

$999,145.77
raised for the Campership 

Fund since 1997

Your Impact



Camp Beech Cliff
PO Box 381, 264 Beech Hill Road
Mount Desert, ME 04660-0381
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